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Metropolitan King County Council

Committee of the Whole

REVISED STAFF REPORT


	Agenda Item No.:
	4
	Date:
	8 Sep 2010

	Motion No.:
	2010-0463
	Prepared by:
	Nick Wagner


	On 8 September 2010 the Committee of the Whole amended the proposed motion by inserting the end date of the extension of the appointment and reported the motion out of committee, subject to signature, with a Do Pass recommendation and with direction to expedite the motion to the September 13 Council agenda.


SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2010-0463 (pp. 3-4 of these materials) would extend by 60 days the appointment of Hikari Tamura as acting director of the King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention. This would be the second 60-day extension that the Council has granted.
BACKGROUND

Section 2.16.110 of the King County Code (pp. 7-8 of these materials) provides in part: “The executive is authorized to appoint a person to serve in an acting capacity to fill a position requiring council confirmation for a period of no greater than one hundred fifty days.” Section 2.16.110(E)(1) further provides:

[T]he individual may continue serving in an acting capacity for successive sixty-day periods only with approval by motion of the county council. The council shall grant at least one successive sixty-day extension if the executive certifies to the council’s satisfaction that the executive is actively pursuing a search for qualified candidates for appointment to the vacant position.
On 1 March 2010 the County Executive appointed Hikari Tamura as acting director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (“DNRP”). As provided in the county code, Ms. Tamura’s initial appointment extended for 150 days, until July 29. On July 26 the Council adopted Motion 13276, which extended Ms. Tamura’s appointment by 60 days, to September 27.

On August 12 the Executive transmitted Proposed Motion 2010​‑0463, which would extend Ms. Tamura’s appointment by an additional 60 days, to November 26. The Executive’s transmittal letter (p. 9 of these materials) states: “We are actively seeking candidates who have a proven track record as a successful administrator in the field and although it is a challenging task, I have confidence that the process we have engaged in will result in selecting a qualified candidate for County Council consideration.”
If the Council does not extend Ms. Tamura’s appointment and the Executive does not transmit an appointment for confirmation to the Council by September 27, “the position shall be considered vacant for purposes of exercise of any authority given to the position under ordinance and no salary shall be paid for the position while it is so vacant.” KCC § 2.16.110.

AMENDMENT

Amendment 1 (p. 5 of these materials) would insert “26 November 2010” as the date to which Ms. Tamura’s appointment is extended.
INVITEES

1. Joe Woods, Council Relations Manager, Intergovernmental Relations, 
King County Executive Office
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